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MINUTES
SCOTTISH COURT SERVICE BOARD 

MEETING:  18 JUNE 2012, PAISLEY SHERIFF COURT AND JUSTICE OF THE PEACE COURT
Present:

Rt Hon Lord Gill, Lord President, (Chairman)
Eleanor Emberson
Sheriff Iona McDonald

Elizabeth Carmichael CBE 

Sheriff Principal Alastair Dunlop QC
Debbie Crosbie

Mark Higgins

Robert Milligan QC

Rt Hon Lord Carloway

Tony McGrath 
Johan Findlay OBE JP
Also Attended: 

Sheriff Principal Derek Pyle 

Eric McQueen, Executive Director Field Services, SCS 
Stephen Coulter, Director Planning and Performance, SCS 


Margaret Peattie, Secretariat Business Manager, SCS, (Minutes)
Apologies:

Rt Hon Lord Eassie
The Chairman advised that, in accordance with statutory provisions, the Rt Hon Lord Eassie had assumed the role of Lord Justice Clerk until such time as that vacancy had been filled and would attend Board meetings in that capacity.
1.
Minutes of the Meeting of 30 April 2012
1.1
The Minutes of the last meeting were approved.
2.
Matters Arising

2.1
There were no matters arising which would not be discussed elsewhere on the Agenda.  
3.
Future Court Structures (SCS/Jun12/27)
3.1
The Board received an update on the initial feedback from the six dialogue events with key stakeholders, which had taken place since the last meeting.  Feedback had been generally positive with participants welcoming the opportunity to discuss court structures and provide thoughts and ideas on the provision of court services for the future.
3.2
The Executive would bring a more detailed paper to the Board in August inviting it to consider and finalise proposals for a public consultation paper to be published in the autumn.
4.
Corporate Plan Delivery Status (SCS/Jun12/28)
4.1
A report highlighting the achievements during the period since the last meeting, as well as project activity and communications planned over the next month was reviewed by the Board.
4.2
Key achievements included the preparation for closure of the St Andrew’s Street building and completion of work required to co-locate the Sheriff court and Justice of the Peace court in Carlton Place in Glasgow.  It was anticipated that JP court staff would transfer to Carlton Place in August.  The Board also noted that the upgrade of Parliament Hall had been completed and that the field testing of the electronic power of attorney system had been successful.  
5.
Update on Financial Assumptions and Budget (SCS/Jun12/29)
5.1
A report on the provisional outturn figures for 2011-12 and the projected budget allocations up to the end of the current Spending Review period (2014-15) was discussed.  If all of the projects envisaged in the current SCS Corporate Plan are delivered successfully and projections about income and demand led spending are accurate, then SCS looked set to live within its budget up to 2014-15, although this is undoubtedly very tight.  The position beyond 2014-15 was very uncertain and will depend on a range of factors including the next Spending Review, inflation and general economic conditions, but best current projections suggest that the SCS would have to find further budget savings in 2015-16 and beyond.  No decisions on the financial assumptions for future years were required now but the report set the scene against which further discussions with Scottish Government officials and justice partners would take place at a joint event planned for later in the year.
6.
Process Improvement Project Update (SCS/Jun12/30)
6.1
The Board received a summary on progress being made to drive continued process improvement and deliver efficiencies in the system.  Some of the work included process mapping to understand the business better so that automation would only follow innovation and ensure that system developments provided the right solutions. Benchmarking was seen as a useful way of achieving effectiveness and the Board asked for more detail on what was the stated intent or desired outcomes of this project.

6.2
It was agreed that the Executive would provide the Board with a more detailed presentation in the autumn.
7.
Scottish Government – Justice Corporate Planning (SCS/Jun12/31)
7.1
 The record of the discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential and exempt from publication.
8.
Annual Report 2011-12 (SCS/Jun12/32)
8.1
A draft management summary was presented to the Board for consideration.
8.2
Although the Board was broadly content, it was agreed that the report should be revised to reflect the organisation’s key achievements and then circulated to members for comment.  The final report and accounts would be presented to the Board for approval in August.
9.
Pay Remit 2012-13 
9.1
The record of the discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential and exempt from publication.
10.
Board Appraisal (SCS/Jun12/33)
10.1
The report summarising the collated responses from members self assessment on individual contribution and overall Board performance was received and discussed.

10.2
It was agreed that one to one meetings with the Chairman were unnecessary and that any matter upon which the Chairman or any member required to meet could be arranged at any time during the year.  The submission of written self assessment and Board performance appraisal would continue as before.
10.3
Since its creation, the Board had held its meetings at various SCS locations and this has worked well in informing the Board about the views of staff and local successes and challenges.  It was agreed that new ways would be found to engage with staff and the judiciary that did not disrupt the working day created by hosting a Board meeting in court buildings and that meetings would be held routinely in Parliament House. 
10.4
A question was raised on risk management and oversight and whether responsibility should lie with the Board, its Committees or the SCS Audit Committee.  The Board would receive a paper from the Audit Committee on risk management for discussion and comment.
11.
Any Other Business
Forward Look
11.1
Following on from the discussion at the last meeting, an outline plan for a Board event with Scottish Government officials and Boards of other justice organisations was discussed and approved.  The Executive would put arrangements in place to host this as part of the October Board meeting.
Appointment of a Sheriff Member of the SCS
11.2
The recent appointment of Sheriff Derek Pyle as Sheriff Principal of Grampian Highland and Islands had created a vacancy for a sheriff member of the Board.  Under the provisions of the Scottish Court Service (Procedure for Appointment of Members) Regulations 2009 a selection panel would select persons suitable for appointment on the basis of an interview and submit a report to the Chairman.  The panel would comprise three members of the Board; the Rt Hon Lord Carloway, Sheriff Principal Alastair Dunlop and Debbie Crosbie.
11.3
Sheriff Pyle had also served as Chair of the SCS Estates, Health & Safety, Fire and Security Committee.  It was agreed that Sheriff Iona McDonald would take on the role of Chair of the Committee and Robert Milligan would succeed her as Deputy Chair.  Sheriff Principal Pyle would be co-opted as a member of the Committee.
Audit Scotland – Follow up to its Report on the Role of Boards
11.4
Audit Scotland had requested that one of its Senior Auditor’s be allowed access to Board members to inform their follow up report about the effectiveness of Boards of public bodies.  It was agreed in principle that four members would be interviewed for this purpose and arrangements for this would be put in place.
12.
Date of the Next Meeting
12.1
Monday 27 August 2012 in Parliament House, Edinburgh.
After the meeting, the Board received an interesting and informative presentation from Fiona Fraser, Sheriff Clerk at Paisley, and her senior team on local business volumes and initiatives.  This included an insight into the ways in which local staff had worked towards attaining Customer Service Excellence accreditation and continuing to keep customer focus at the forefront of improving the experience of those using the court and its services.  The Board thanked Fiona and her staff for hosting the meeting and welcomed their commitment to improving customer service.
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